
EAST HARTFORD HOCKANUM RIVER COMMISSION

Minutes of Regular Meeting January 11, 2017, 6:30PM

East Hartford Community Cultural Center, Room 104

Present: Bruce Jokubaitis, Stacy Smith, Dave Cannell, Micah London, Anthony Hollister
Also Present: Paula Saaf
Absent: Peter Klock, Timothy Larson
It was determined that a quorum was present.

Meeting called to order at 6:30PM by Stacy Smith in Rm 104 in the Community Cultural Center
Acceptance of Minutes: 

Motion:  By Bruce Jobubaitis to approve minutes of November 17, 2017 meeting. Seconded by Dave Cannell. Motion carried 5/0.

Opportunity for Citizens to speak: 
Paula Saaf brought up the need to rekindle enthusiasm in the community for the Hockanum River and the trails that surround it.  The committee discussed several ideas about how to encourage both young people and retired people tp become more involved including reaching out more about invasive species, connecting social activities to cleanups, environmental groups and possibly developing educational programs.   
Motion: By Micah London to assign a task to each member look into before next meeting.

Anthony Hollister seconded.  Motion carried 5/0
Old Business:
Race Review:   Paula Saaf reported.  10 racers attended the last race.  It was cold and rainy that day.

 
Clean Up Day:  First Saturday in June is Trails Day.
Bruce Jobubaitis will work on organizing a team from Cabela’s.

New Business: 

Trail Cleanup Days:
First trail cleanup planned for Sunday morning January 15 at 11:00 am meeting at Labor Field.  Other days to be determined.  

Plan to clean the river for the duck race (need to check with Peter to find out status and date of race)
Race Update for 2017:

If the police are not willing to donate their time for the race this year $1400 will be needed to pay for the race. 


Paula Saaf suggested postponing the race this year and focusing on raising river awareness.  


Bruce Jokubaitis motioned to cancel the race and focus on other events.  Micah London seconded.  All approved.

New Initiatives for 2017:
1. Work with P&R to teach kayaking and take kids out in June…utilize the town owned kayaks.  – Stacy Smith to talk with Ted about instructor requirement and best date.

2. Visit the schools to promote visiting the river. – Micah London to take this on.

3. Mayors walk. – Paula Saaf will look into reinstating the Mayors walks.
Budget discussion tabled as Ted Fravel was unable to attend.
Next meeting April 20, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. at the Cultural Community Center in East Hartford.  50 Chapman Place, East Hartford, CT

Meetings for the rest of the year: July 13, October 19.  

Dave moved to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded by Tony.  All in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 


